
Senate Committee on Committees

Phil Scott, Lieutenant Governor
John Campbell, Senate President Pro Tempore
Senator Richard Mazza

May 29, 2012

Greg Finch
15 Towle Neighborhood Rd.
Enosburg Falls, VT 05450

Dear Greg:

The Senate Committee on Committees is pleased to appoint you to the Livestock Care 
Standards Advisory Council, pursuant to 6 VSA 792, as a representative of a medium to large 
farm permitted by the Vermont Agency of Agriculture.

As you know, the Council was established to evaluate current laws and provide policy 
recommendations regarding the care, handling, and well-being of livestock in the state. We are 
confident that you will make a significant contribution to this important work, and we 
appreciate your willingness to serve. 

The Office of the Legislative Council will follow up with you with details about meeting 
dates and times.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if we can be of any help. The best way to reach us is 
through the Senate Office at 802-828-3806, or the Lt. Governor’s office at 802-828-2226.

Sincerely,

                    

Lt. Gov. Phil Scott      Sen. John Campbell     Sen. Richard Mazza


